



TPC Minutes 11/10/2023

Attending In Person: Sharon Nelson, Susan Tucker, Lisa Reusser, Matt Birkbeck, Judy Kropf, Michele Wilson, Amanda Nickles, Matt Barker, Robert Bean

Attending via Zoom: Jake White, J. Greg Morrison, Kristina Hoskins

Agenda Item	Discussion	Next Steps/Follow-Up	Who?
Welcome	Introductions as needed	Icebreaker: Favorite Book	
Review Minutes	Accept or amend	Minutes accepted with no corrections.	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Sharon motioned and Michele seconded.
Speaker	<p>Jake White – Vive18 Founder and Speaker</p> <p>The presentation will be sent out with the meeting minutes.</p> <p>E-mail: jake@vive18.com</p> <p>For More Information: vive18.com/intro</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Jake's journey in prevention began in 2012 when he started hosting substance-free parties on his college campus. Vive18 focuses on teaching students how they can celebrate safely without alcohol and drugs along with teaching them prevention-focused messages. Jake shared a presentation on the work Vive18 does with youth, including helping youth groups/youth coalitions plan/implement community events. There was much group discussion after the presentation, and TPC will investigate the programming more to see if they are interested in using this company and its services. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> The success he had with those parties led to him launching his company, Vive18, in 2018. Jake clarified that the Vive18 prevention curriculum can be useful in early diversion, but it should not be used for full diversion because it was created to be used for prevention programming. Staff will investigate the cost of the programming/curriculum, and how it is implemented.
Marketing/Events	<p>Home for the Holiday – Nov. 24th</p> <p>Hidden in Plain Sight – Dec. 7th</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Sharon, Robert, and a few RAPA members will be at Home for the Holidays, but we are still working on a location because John Kropf's office space is not available. Staff will be presenting the Hidden in Plain Sight training to Orrville Exchange Club on Dec. 7th. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Michele said the space normally used by OrrViews near United Way is currently available, and she will ask if TPC/RAPA can use that space at an event planning meeting with United Way on Monday. Staff will setup at 11 and the meeting will begin about 11:45.
RAPA	Sharon	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Trunk or Treat and Haunted Halls went well. About 450 people came to Trunk or Treat, and about 260 people came to Haunted Halls. RAPA has an opportunity to help with the PTO Christmas Breakfast on Dec. 9th, and a couple of members expressed interest in volunteering. More information to come. The next set of middle school presentations is on Nov. 30th. RAPA will be asked about designing a new billboard in January. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Sharon commended RAPA for taking charge of both events and added that the 9th grade members are doing especially great this year.
Other Business	Vaping Detectors/Diversion Program Discussion	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Chief Birkbeck discussed difficulties with rolling out the youth diversion program. Lisa and Chief Birkbeck led a group discussion about purchasing vape detectors for the school. This discussion included conversations about the efficacy of vaping detectors, how Dalton paid for their detectors, concerns about how the school would intervene when a student is 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> These difficulties include getting cases that the program could be used for and weighing the risks and benefits of putting an adolescent through the program. The school asked Lisa if TPC could help them purchase eight vape detectors to

	<p>FY 24 Sector Representatives</p> <p>Mental Health America Books</p>	<p>caught vaping and the resulting punishments, and what prevention programming could be used to help reduce vaping at the schools.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Staff clarified that DFC funds cannot be used to purchase vape detectors. • Vive18 and Anazao have programming that could help with prevention education and early-diversion. • Susan asked staff and Lisa to do some follow-up work on this issue. • This discussion was tabled due to time constraints. Staff will send out the list of sector reps in FY 23 with the meeting minutes, and this will be discussed at the next meeting. • Lisa asked if anyone had read the Mental Health America books that were sent home with four coalition members a couple of months ago. 	<p>install at the high school. This would cost about \$10,000.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Dalton used state grant funds to purchase detectors, and Orrville used those funds to purchase new security systems for the doors. • Staff will investigate grant funding that may be available to the school to purchase detectors, and Lisa will inform the school that TPC will not be able to assist with this purchase. • Michele and Chief Birkbeck have been reading the book and agreed that the information is good but may be too advanced for youth.
Coalition Education	Youth Internet Safety	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • This discussion was tabled due to time constraints, and the information will be available in a parent alert article. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Staff will send out some resources and information with the meeting minutes.
Set Next Meeting	Executive Meeting Full Coalition Meeting	<p>12/1/2023 at Mrs. J's at 8 AM</p> <p>12/8/2023 at Board of Education at 8:30 AM</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Meeting dates and times were confirmed.